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Letter from your MAA BOD
Thanks to all who ran this past election. Without the support of our members, we won’t exist. Thanks as well to the Nominating Committee (Pam Drew, Cindy Mingle and Gay deHart) for their time and efforts as well. 

We would like to officially announce the new MAA BOD as the following with their respective committee liaison positions listed after their name and title –

Cindy Lavan, President, Website/Marketing/Fundraising, Associations

Joe Gabriel, Director, Education

Pam Harwood, Secretary, Vet 

Al Maloney, Treasurer

Anita Cooper, Vice President, State Government 
We wish to let you know that we are here for you and one of our goals again this year is to provide for quick and effective communication. 

We will be sending this free monthly newsletter to members of MAA and other interested parties. 

Attached to MAA members’ newsletters, you will find a membership survey. PLEASE take a moment NOW and fill this survey out. We’d like to obtain this valuable information to help guide our organization in the upcoming year. Your support is critical to our success so please take the time to complete the survey!
The MAA BOD wanted to thank everyone for their discussions recently regarding marketing and AOBA Affiliate status. The marketing committee is working on a proposal that will go before the BOD for approval. Once BOD approved, it will be presented to the membership for vote. Information from the survey will help us analyze further the viability of AOBA affiliate status. Once all the information has been gathered, the BOD will present a plan for the membership’s review on this matter at the next meeting.
Meeting Dates –  

Sunday, March 19th at 11am - Augusta Civic Center 

Sunday, June 18th at Augusta Civic Center (pending) 
The MAA BOD will be drafting a new protocol for committee regarding use of their funds. When a committee intends on using more than 50% of its current budget, an official proposal for fund allocation will need to be completed and presented to the BOD for approval. For example, if the Education committee wished to hold an education seminar but the cost would be more than 50% of their current budget, the BOD would have to approve the additional fund allocation. The committee proposal can show how additional funding would be obtained to help cover expenses associated with their proposal.  
Please take the time to read each newsletter carefully and contact the corresponding committee or BOD member with any and all your questions.

So, here we go:
1. Goals for MAA 2006
One of our first duties as a new BOD was to develop goals for the upcoming calendar year. The following goals have been established for 2006:

- Attract new members (and encourage renewal of membership).

- Increase awareness of the Maine Alpaca Association within the state, throughout the northeast, and across the nation.

- Provide continuing education at membership meetings.

- Host an annual conference to be attended by in-state alpaca owners and breeders as well as those from away.

- Further develop the website to showcase the alpaca owners and breeders’ lifestyle, offer information and support for potential buyers, and drive more traffic to individual farms.

2.   Reminder - Maine YAHOO GROUP Information – As a reminder, we are re-posting the rules for the yahoo site and will do this on an annual basis. Please remember the site is to be used for dispersal of relevant information and not for self promotion or business promotion in any manner. Use of this forum to disperse alpaca husbandry or health issues is encouraged. Please address any questions you have to a member of the MAA BOD and thanks in advance for your appropriate use of this valuable tool.
Instructions for using the Maine Alpaca Association Yahoo group

Any member of the group can send a message to all other members of the group by

sending an email to MaineAlpaca@yahoogroups.com. This group may be used

whenever you have an alpaca related question you want to ask the group or when you

have information that you think the rest of the group should know about. Please use this forum to communicate about alpaca husbandry or health related concerns. This group

is not to be used for advertising purposes or self promotion of any kind.
This group will also be used to send official MAA messages to the membership. If a

meeting needs to be postponed due to weather, a message will be sent to this group

before 8 am on the day of the meeting.

If you receive an email from MaineAlpaca@yahoogroups.com and reply to that

message your reply will be sent to all members of the group. If you want to respond

privately to the originator of the message then you need to write a separate message

addressed specifically to that person.

If you want to view the archives you will need to have a Yahoo username and

password. You probably created this when you accepted the invitation to the group

unless you already had one and you chose to use your existing name. You can access

the archives by going to http://groups.yahoo.com/ and signing in. You will then be

presented with a list of the groups you belong to. Select MaineAlpaca and you are in.

If you are having problems, contact Al Maloney at newaim@midcoast.com for help.

 
3. WEBSITE NEWS – Here Ye…Here Ye…Calling all those who want to tell the world about your alpacas!!!   NEW AND UPDATED SECTIONS!!!  READ ALL ABOUT IT HERE!!
Take advantage of the great opportunity to help gain exposure for your growing business and support the MAA Website. The MAA website is a self-generating entity relaying primarily on advertising revenue for its growth. Please help support one of MAA’s most valuable educational and marketing tools with your support!
A. NEW ADDITIONS FOR RESOURCE section – We need articles or blurbs related to the following topics. We are asking our members to help write these sections. Please email al@newaim.com with your articles or intent to compose within the next few days. Please feel free as well to send additional topics you would like to see addressed on the MAA website.

Articles we need written:

1. What questions to ask when visiting an farm.

2. What to bring along when trailering alpacas to a show.

3. Developing an alpaca business plan using local resources.

4. What do you need in your barn before the alpacas arrive?

B. ABOUT US – Look for upcoming changes in the About Us section of the website.

C. NEW SECTIONS – YOUR HELP IS NEEDED

1. Gallery – Made a beautiful shawl and want to show it off? Wove a lovely alpaca blanket and want to show the world? Send your photos to our webmaster at al@newaim.com for posting. Have a beautiful piece of artwork related to alpacas? Have great photos of alpacas doing great things of just looking plain stunning in a field? Send them along. NOTE – When submitting you are allowing for exposure to the world. Please add you copyright material to the photo directly or be warned ahead of time, its free game for downloading.

2. Members in the News – This section will provide brief articles or information on what our members are doing in and out of the alpaca industry. Informative and fun pieces which will tie into the lifestyle aspects of alpaca ownership. Please keep self promotion to a minimum. Please submit to al@newaim.com.
Ways to advertise your farm, products, business, services and stud males….
***NEW – Classified Advertisements – Your 40 word maximum ad can run at 30 or 60 day intervals. Cost for 30 days is $15.00/ 60 days at $25.00. Please submit payment to Al. Once payment is received, your ad will be posted and run the appropriate number of days after that. You must be a MAA member in order to advertise. Some other restrictions may apply.  Please submit payment to: MAA, 13 Robinson Road, Waldoboro, Maine, 04572
Advertising Sections will include – Fiber, General Services, Equipment for Sale and Stud Service.
Don’t forget about the front page - Banner ads– 6 per month at the reasonable fee of $30 per ad. The banner ad will be hot linked to your farm’s website. You may run 2 months in a row. If a space is available the 3rd month, you may be contacted for participation. Banner ad size is 150x50 pixels. Contact Al Maloney at al@newaim.com with your questions regarding this great opportunity. 

4. Committee Help Needed - The following committees are in need of additional members to help for the upcoming year. Please contact the BOD Liaison for information on requirements, etc.

a. Vet Committee – Pam Harwood
b. Fundraising – a newly formed sub committee of Marketing – Cindy Lavan. Need chairperson of this committee and members. Directive – 

To raise funds for vet fund and general fund.
5. Dr. Evans Field Manual – MAA is ordering a case of the newest book by Dr. Evans. Cost will be $91.60 per book. If you know of a Camelid vet in Maine that could use a copy, please forward their name and address to Al. When the books arrive, we will forward them a copy at no charge. 

Supply is limited so to secure your copy today, please send $91.60 payable to Maine Alpaca Association to Al. If you need the copy mailed to you, please include an additional $5.00 for this service. 
6. MAA Survey – If attached, please fill out the survey and return on or before 2/10/06 to Cindy Lavan. If the attachment did not come through, please email cindyl@ctel.net for your copy of the survey. PLEASE FILL THIS OUT ----THIS IS IMPORTANT 

7. BVD Testing – Most alpaca shows across the U.S. will be requiring BVD(V) testing on all alpacas entering the show and facility. Please make arrangements with your vet soon to get the testing done. The testing lab at Cornell is the place to send the samples to, but no doubt they will be inundated so think ahead and get your testing done now!!

8. MAA Membership Dues Reminder – This is a friendly reminder that if you haven’t yet, please pay your 2006 membership dues. Membership dues are $75.00 payable to MAA. Please mail to: MAA, 13 Robinson Road, Waldoboro, Maine, 04572. Membership will allow for some great benefits in 2006 so we don’t want you to miss out! Do it NOW!!

8. What does Quarantine mean? by Cindy Lavan, Chase Tavern Farm

With the recent focus on BVD in camelids, we have been told by many vets and others familiar with this disease to quarantine our alpacas. But what does the word quarantine really mean?


With the focus on bio-security growing in all aspects of life the need for more secure measures on our local farms is important to ensure the quality of health in our growing and traveling national herd. 


The recommendation is to not allow your alpacas any exposure from other alpacas so that you would not get a particular disease. But how is this truly achieved? 


The definition of Quarantine. According to Webster’s Dictionary –  my comments are in ( )

1 : a period of 40 days  (What?! Yeah, right!)
2 a : a term during which a ship arriving in port and suspected of carrying contagious disease is held in isolation from the shore b : a regulation placing a ship in quarantine c : a place where a ship is detained during quarantine (I don’t see a definition here.)
3 a : a restraint upon the activities or communication of persons or the transport of goods designed to prevent the spread of disease or pests b : a place in which those under quarantine are kept (Ok, talking about pets and spread of disease but again, what do they mean?)
4 : a state of enforced isolation (Can this apply to husbands?)
I like number 4 the best. With that said, how do you truly isolate? If you have a small barn area, how do you make this work? 

To truly say that an animal is in quarantine, vets recommend no chance of exposure such as nose to nose, drinking from same water container, no chance of spitting on each other as the case with camelids and no touching of any common areas whatsoever.

To isolate an alpaca but yet allow it to stay housed in the same barn or lean-to area, we have devised a system that seems to work well. Double gate an area creating with a buffer zone in between your alpacas. It’s simple and effective. Set-up one set of gates. Set-up another set about 6-8-10 feet away, depending on what you can get away with. Do this for any area alpacas could come in contact with other alpacas. Fence lines, separate entrances to barns, etc. This system has been vet approved to reduce the chances of BVD exposure. Please check with vet for other quarantine options.
Provide a single dedicated water system to this group. Provide separate feed dishes and buckets for this group. Plan on alpacas living in this group for about 2-4 weeks depending on what you are trying to keep isolated. Once that group leaves, clean out completely and apply lime to the dung areas and if possible allow for a down time before moving a new group in. Disinfect all feed dishes, water buckets, etc. For further bio-security, increase your pre-arrival requirements. Consider asking for more testing such as fecal or at least 3 days of preventative de-worming before your new alpaca arrives. 

There are many easy and basic husbandry steps we can all take to help protect our investments further. Quarantine is just one of them. Isolate away!

9. CALENDAR OF UPCOMING SPRING EVENTS –
Great ways to learn have fun and make friends! 
Some events require pre-registration so check for details via the contact information provided.
March 30- April 2, 2006 – North American Alpaca Show – Springfield, MA

AOBA Sanctioned Level IV show. For entry information and information on speakers, show, etc. visit www.naalpacashow.com
All American Futurity Auction and Show – April 23-24, 2006, Louisville, KY
Alpaca Futurity and auction. For more information, visit www.the-futurity.com
MAPACA Jubilee, April 27-30, 2006, Farm Show Complex, Harrisburg, PA

AOBA Sanctioned Halter, Fleece and Performance Classes. For more information, visit www.mapacajubilee.com 

PAOABA Breeder’s Showcase, May 12-14, 2006, Toyota Arena, York, PA

AOBA Certified show sponsored by PAOBA. Visit www.paoba.org for more information and registration materials.
MAINE FIBER FROLIC – June 10-11, 2006, Windsor Fair Grounds, Windsor, ME.

Check out more information – www.fiberfrolic.com
Fleece Skirting and More, June 24, 2006, Chase Tavern Farm, Bowdoin, ME
Instructor: Tim Lavan, AOBA Fleece, Halter and Performance Judge and Judge Trainer. For more information, visit http://www.ctalpacas.com/cal.htm. Pre-registration is required.
Maine Open Farm Day Sunday July 25, 2006 – Date pending verification
Go to http://www.getrealmaine.com/visit/open_farm_day.html for details
To add a calendar item, send an email with all specific information to cindyl@ctel.net
Newsletter ideas, articles, comments, etc. please send to cindyl@ctel.net as well. 

Thanks for your time and support of MAA!!!

